\ June 17, 1913

I entirely approve of your sugpes-

tion about requesting the Navy Department to
put the gunboat "ETREL at the service of ir.

Osborn for his vieit to Haitl and Santo Domingo.
I take 1t for gronmted that it is within owr
legal power to do so without inowrring wmauthor-
ized expeniitures.

I am greatly interested, as you know,
in Covernor Osborn's visit to the island and

think that he is Just the right man to make it.
Cordially and feaithfully yours,

Hon. Villiam Jomnings Bryan,
Secretoyy of “tate.



